The regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Warwick was held on Thursday, March 27, 2025 at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor Dwyer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

ATTENDANCE:

Supervisor Jesse Dwyer Councilman Russell Kowal Councilman Floyd DeAngelo Councilman Kevin Shuback Councilman Thomas Mattingly

DPW Foreman, Walter Shultz

DPW Deputy Commissioner, Matthew McPherson

Police Chief, John Rader

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES

1. Regular Meeting – March 13, 2025

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Shuback to accept the minutes as written from the Regular Meeting held on March 13, 2025.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays)

APPROVAL TO PAY AUDITED BILLS:

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly to pay the bills as audited. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays)

CORRESPONDENCE:

CONNIE SARDO- Planning Board Secretary, Town of Warwick. Letter dated March 20, 2025 to the Town Board recommending the remaining escrow be refunded back to Ruby Randig & Mateo Prenergrast for their completed planning board project.

JERRY DEBOLD- Chairperson, Fishing Day with the Warwick Valley Rod & Gun Club. Take A Kid Fishing Day will take place on Saturday, May 3, from 9:00am – 12:00pm at the Historic Bairds Farm on Bairds Lane in Warwick RAIN or SHINE. Open to ALL children between 5 and 14 years old in the Town of Warwick.

NADIA DAEE REMITIS – Resident, Warwick. Email dated March 22, 2025 to the Town Supervisor regarding opposition to Old Forge Road LLC development for private residential college.

KINGSLEY ONYECHE -Transportation Analyst. New York State Department of Transportation. Letter dated March 24, 2025 to the Town Clerk regarding Study#821-6258/File #: 33.37-17A Speed Studies on Route 17A Town of Warwick, Orange County T21-284

STEVEN GAGNON - Principal Public Health Manager, Department of Health, Orange County. Letter dated March 17, 2025 to the Town Board regarding Orange County Department of Health Reminder of Jurisdictional Oversight and review.

ANNA MARIE CALLI – OCGS, Program Coordinator. Email dated March 17, 2025 to the Clerk regarding Upcoming Programs for the Orange County Genealogical Society. April 5, 2025 - Sue Gardner "They Also Served: An Orange County Militia Revolution" - This is a Free Program" May 3, 2025 - All Day Zoom Seminar - Speaker: Lisa A. Alzo with Cyndi Ingle as our Zoom Host - Registration Fee is \$20.

JOHN RADER – Police Chief, Town of Warwick. Memo dated March 25, 2025 to the Supervisor regarding surplus vehicles for auction.

LAURA BARCA – Engineer, Town of Warwick. HDR Letters dated March 26, 2025 regarding the recommendations for contractors for the (4) four culvert replacement projects and one (1) retaining wall replacement project.

BOARDS'S DICUSSION ON CORRESPONDENCE: No discussions were made.

VISITING OFFICIALS - No visiting elected officials were present.

REPORTS OF BOARDS AND DEPARTMENT HEADS:

POLICE CHIEF JOHN RADER - Thank you, Mr. Supervisor. I just have a couple brief items to bring out tonight. First is, now that winter's coming to an end, on behalf of the police department, I want to extend our appreciation to all the hard work that DPWs did this past winter to keep our roads safe and open. They're the unsung heroes in this town, and they often take the brunt of frustrations. The reality is, emergency services cannot respond safely until they clear the roads. We truly appreciate the work that they do every day, especially in dangerous conditions. Now that spring is here, they'll be on the roads doing their repairs and maintenance. We ask all drivers to use caution when approaching them and their work zones. This also applies to the volunteers who will soon begin cleaning up the litter on the side of the roadways, and our officers will be assisting with traffic control while they're working. Walt, I know Ben's not here, if you could extend that to him and to all the workers down there that we do appreciate your work.

We're starting a planning process for our annual summer events, which includes the Junior Police Academy, National Night Out, and at least one Coffee with a Cop.

I know there's a board resolution tonight to accept the bids for two vehicles that were surplused this year due to the cost of the repairs being more than the value of the vehicles. I just want to thank Lieutenant Morley for the work he puts in each year to make sure that we receive the most return we can through GovDeals. As a reminder to the public, we have a prescription medication collection bin in our lobby for any solid, unused drugs, and we highly recommend that if you no longer need them in your house, please drop them off here. We have the methods to safely dispose of them. That's the end of my report, unless there's anything from the board.

DPW FOREMAN WALTER SHULTZ – Good evening gentlemen. He read the following report listed below.

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:

Catch Basins	Almond Tree Ln.	Replace two catch basins backs
Tree Work	Town wide	Clean up storm damage
	Winstanley Park	Take down 3 dead trees with bucket truck
	40 Iron Mountain Rd.	Take down dead tree
	Sanfordville Rd.	Brush roadsides
Ball Fields	Town wide	Do spring clean up
Pot Holes	Town wide	Fill with cold mix
Vehicle Maint.	As needed	
Emergency Repairs	As needed	
Road Signs	Town wide	Replace as needed
Haul Material	Stockpile	Haul road grit to stockpile
Water Dept.	Sewer Plant	Help with backhoe
Town Park	Union Corners Park	Spring clean up

PARKS DEPARTMENT:

Union Corners Park	Open (Bathrooms open April 15th)	Town
Mountain Lake Park	Open	Town
Mountain Lake Park Pool	Closed (Opening Memorial Day)	
Town of Warwick Dog Park	Open	Town
Airport Road Park	Open (Bathrooms open April 15th)	Town
Cascade Park	Open	Town
Wickham Woodland Park	Open	Town
Wickham Passive Boat Launch	Closed (Open April 1st)	Town
Pine Island Park	Open (Bathrooms open April 15th)	Town
Thomas P. Morahan Waterfront Park	Beach Closed (Opening Memorial Day)	Village of GWL
Ben Winstanley Park	Open (Bathrooms open April 15th)	Village of GWL
Village of GWL Dog Park	Open	Village of GWL

WATER & SEWER, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER MATT MCPHERSON - Good evening. We are making sure all of our plants are being checked and logs are being completed daily. Preventative maintenance being done. All of the samples are being collected on time. All of regulatory reporting is being completed on time.

An update for the Pine Island Well. We finally have approval from the State Health Department to connect the new water source to the system. This project we began five years ago in 2020. So, it's obviously taken longer than we would have hoped to get to this point. We understand the frustrations of the residents from the system, but it's nice to finally see the work on this coming together. With that, this new water source will hopefully improve the quality of water for that system greatly and we can stop sending everyone iron and

chloride violations. We're pricing equipment currently to install well pump and the remaining equipment needed to turn that well online.

For the wastewater treatment plant, myself and the guys have been out going door-to-door in the Wickham Village area, trying to collect as many of the income surveys as we can for the wastewater treatment plant upgrade. For the people that have not completed their surveys, we have been leaving the surveys on the door of the addresses that are not responding. We are still short surveys of our goal. Without those, we are very limited on grant money that we will be able to receive for upgrading the facility, so we're urging people to please return them or fill them out online. Our guys are also out reading meters into next week. They'll continue to be out going house-to-house in the Wickham Village area, Eurich Heights area, and the Bellvale Park area. Then, again, we'll begin working on the summer system in Greenwood Lake over the next coming weeks. The guys will be out turning on water and closing valves in Indian Park and Furnace Brook, and we're aiming for that system to be online April 15th.

RECREATION DIRECTOR, SAM WALTER – Thank you, Supervisor. My report is mainly about Mountain Lake Park. We recently had the Boy Scout Troop 38 camp out over at the park. They did spend about three to four hours cleaning up garbage around the park and also trimming back the trails, which is really great. So, a big thank you to the Scout leaders and Scouts from Troop 38.

Just an update on the bunkhouses. The electrical work upgrade is done. We're looking to get the water turned on and the plumbing done as well. Once that's done, we'll be able to clean a lot better and get the bunkhouses open for the season. We want to thank the DPW for coming out and taking down a very, very large tree. It counts for like four trees, but a big dead ash tree that was really close to one of the bunks and losing a lot of limbs. So, thanks for coming out to take care of that tree.

Just a few reminders on upcoming events. April 1st is registration for summer swim lessons, and pool passes go on sale at Town Hall at 9 a.m. Residents can also purchase their fishing passes. Those, I think, are available now.

April 5th from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. is a community dance party at the park, Mountain Lake Park Lodge, and it will benefit the cats of the Iron Horse Sanctuary in Goshen.

April 7th is pickleball registration for summer pickleball clinics, and that's at the park at my office, the recreation office. April 13th is a pancake breakfast. That's a fundraiser for Boy Scouts Troop 45 at the park. April 26th is Odyssey of the Minds Music Festival at the park, and that will benefit the club Odyssey of the Minds that calls the park home. So, a lot of events happening on the weekends at the park, getting super busy.

The Lifeguard job fair was a great success. We had probably about 23 people come out for the fair. Some were certified and some weren't. Some were just curious to see what it was all about. So, we believe we're going to hire about eight new guards just from the fair. I was glad that we did it. That concludes my report.

TOWN BOARD REPORTS:

COUNCILMAN DEANGELO. Good evening. The Humane Society, asked that I pass this information on to you. Animal control responded Sunday night to a call for a stray thin cat foaming at the mouth with neurological issues. Two people tried to help the cat without protective gloves and were exposed to her saliva. She was a 16-year-old community cat who was provided with food and shelter and wandered in and out of people's apartments, but was not vaccinated against rabies. She was brought to the vet, and because of her condition, she was humanely euthanized. They reached out to the Orange County Health Department, who agreed to have her tested for rabies. Fortunately, her result was negative. Just a word of warning, be sure to wear gloves when trying to help an injured animal and community cats should be up to date with rabies vaccinations for their protection and protection of the public.

Currently, the shelter's caring for 15 dogs, 115 cats, 61 rabbits, 3 guinea pigs, 23 parakeets, and 36 chickens, if you need a pet. Their wish list is paper towels, paper plates, newspapers, large dog biscuits, churros for cats, 13 and 33-gallon unscented garbage bags, and \$5 ShopRite cards. That's all I have.

COUNCILMAN KOWAL – Thank you. Last week, the week before last, now, we went up on the biking hiking trail to inspect the progress of the construction there, and it looks like everything's going pretty well. Just a couple of wet spots, but I think we could put some stone there for that.

I also went with the Town Supervisor, Ben Astorino, myself, and looked at the tennis courts in the Pine Island Park. They need to be redone. There's a crack it's built on black dirt so it settled. There's a crack right inside one of the foul lines, so that's going to have to be redone. Hopefully, when the asphalt plant opens up soon, that will be done in a timely fashion.

As I mentioned at the last meeting, there's going to be new cameras installed. We had met with the Warwick Gardeners, and they were talking about the possibility of adding a camera to cover the pollinator park because they had some problems there. Some kids were pulling the rubber liner for the water feature that was there. I did talk to the company who has the bid for installing the cameras, and he agreed to add an additional camera there at no extra charge. I thought that was very good of him because it's a long run out, and he's running quite a bit of wire out to do it. The new cameras, they should be able to pick up things that the existing ones won't, and it's going to be connected to the police department, as I mentioned last time. That's all I have for you.

COUNCILMAN MATTINGLY - Thank you, Supervisor Dwyer. Join the Warwick Valley Chamber of Commerce for an after-hours mixer at Legoland Skyline Bar in Goshen on April 3rd. That's Thursday, April 3rd. Enjoy delicious food, cash bar, and most importantly, networking with business colleagues, old friends, and new connections. That's at 1 Legoland Way in Goshen on Thursday, April 3rd from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. Also join the Warwick Valley Chamber for a lunch and learn with Lauren Mask at the Village Hall on Thursday, April 10th from noon until 1:30 p.m. Lauren Mask will provide a one-hour workshop,

Leader Philosophy, My Leadership Compass. Participants will craft their authentic leadership philosophy and clarify their values, expectations, and leadership approach. Operation Clean Sweep in the Village of Warwick is on Saturday, April 26th from 9 a.m. until noon. The Village of Warwick is celebrating Earth Week once again with Operation Clean Sweep. From April 20th through April 26th, the Chamber Office will have garbage bags and gloves available for pickup so you and your community can clean up our neighborhoods.

Join the Greenwood Lake Chamber of Commerce for their Spring Mixer on Wednesday, April 2nd, 2025 from 6:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m. at Murphy's located at 85 Windermere Avenue in Greenwood Lake. Admission is free for members and \$10 for non-members.

The Village of Florida will hold its Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, March 29th, that's this Saturday at 11:30 a.m. at the Seward Mapes House. The rain date is Sunday, March 30th. Join the Florida Chamber of Commerce at the Seward Mapes Homestead for a special visit from the Easter Bunny, an Easter bonnet contest that will be judged on creativity and originality, crafts, jelly bean counting contest, and Easter basket prizes for finding the golden egg. That is all I have for this evening, Supervisor.

COUNCILMAN SHUBACK - Thank you, Mr. Supervisor. I just want to remind everyone, it's that time of year again, through Pine Island, Florida, you're going to see a lot of farm equipment out there. Please be mindful, this equipment is only doing 15 miles an hour. The one thing I do see, which is sometimes a problem, if someone's trying to pass the equipment, they'll just fly right by, it won't slow down. By law, you're supposed to come up behind the piece of equipment, pace with them for a few seconds, and then safely go around. Don't try to just shoot around them like 50, 60 miles an hour, because I've seen people almost get killed because of that. If the equipment was trying to make a left and they're trying to pass at the same time, it could become very dangerous. That's all I have to say.

TOWN CLERK REPORT:

- 1. Bid Proposal to resurface tennis court at Pine Island Park
 - 1. Earthworks
 44 Edgemere Ave.
 Greenwood Lake, NY 10925
 Bid Proposal: \$37,100.00
- 2. Ward Pavements Inc. 2673 Route 17M Goshen, NY 10924 Bid Proposal: \$36,575.00
- 3. SealPro Inc. 188 Overlook Pl. Mahwah, NJ 07430 Bid Proposal: \$34,000.00
- 2. Bid for Plumbing at Mountain Lake Bunk Houses
 - 1. Nebrasky Plumbing, Heating & Cooling 1019 Route 17M, Suite 3 Monroe, NY 10950
- 2. Expert Mechanical LLC 207 Reservoir Rd Goshen, NY 10924

Bid Proposal: \$21,600.00

3. VanDuzer Mechanical Inc

46 Bowen Road Warwick, NY 10990

Bid Proposal: \$ 65,000.00

Bid Proposal: \$4,965.00

3. Bids for precast concrete structures at each of the following four (4) culvert projects locations:

Hoyt Road Culvert Replacement

1. LHV Precast, Inc. 540 Ulster Landing Road Kingston NY 12401 Bid Proposal: \$229,462.40

2. A&R Concrete Products, LLC PO Box 372
Salisbury Mills NY 12577
Bid Proposal: \$216,058.19

Cascade Road Culvert Replacement

1. LHV Precast, Inc. 540 Ulster Landing Road Kingston NY 12401 Bid Proposal: \$267,759.20 2. A&R Concrete Products, LLC PO Box 372 Salisbury Mills, NY 12577 Bid Proposal: \$289,823.00

Ball Road Culvert Replacement

1. LHV Precast, Inc. 540 Ulster Landing Road Kingston NY 12401 Bid Proposal: \$202,880.00

2. A&R Concrete Products, LLC PO Box 372
Salisbury Mills, NY 12577
Bid Proposal: \$175,693.47

Pumpkin Hill Road Culvert Replacement

1. LHV Precast, Inc. 540 Ulster Landing Road Kingston NY 12401 Bid Proposal: \$133,821.90 2. A&R Concrete Products, LLC PO Box 372 Salisbury Mills, NY 12577 Bid Proposal: \$98,352.20

4. Bids for a contractor to replace four (4) existing culverts at the following locations:

Hoyt Road Culvert Replacement

 Ground Control Excavating, Inc. 63 Waterbury Road Warwick NY 10990 2. TAM Enterprises, Inc. 114 Hartley Road Goshen NY 10924 **Bid Proposal: \$620,309.50 Bid Proposal: \$710,741.01**

Cascade Road Culvert Replacement

1. Ground Control Excavating, Inc.

63 Waterbury Road Warwick NY 10990

Bid Proposal: \$677,992.55

2. TAM Enterprises, Inc.

114 Hartley Road Goshen NY 10924

Bid Proposal: \$750,119.92

Ball Road Culvert Replacement

1. Ground Control Excavating, Inc.

63 Waterbury Road Warwick NY 10990

Bid Proposal: \$746,607.80

2. TAM Enterprises, Inc. 114 Hartley Road Goshen NY 10924

Bid Proposal: \$930,365.55

Pumpkin Hill Road Culvert Replacement

1. Ground Control Excavating, Inc.

63 Waterbury Road Warwick NY 10990

Bid Proposal: \$459,512.18

2. TAM Enterprises, Inc. 114 Hartley Road Goshen NY 10924

Bid Proposal: \$660,425.91

5. Bid Proposal for retaining wall located at Old Ridge Road:

Old Ridge Road Retaining Wall

1. Ground Control Excavating, Inc.

63 Waterbury Road Warwick NY 10990

Bid Proposal: \$663,702.50

SUPERVISOR DWYER – All right, my report begins with grants and project updates. Airport Park is currently undergoing the construction of a new playground at Airport Park. The company has started this morning. The DPW did a great job setting up all the site work for the project. The installation of the park should be completed by the end of next week, and that park will actually be getting a rubberized matting system underneath it that is not only ADA compliant, but it'll be better for kids to be running on. It doesn't require any maintenance, doesn't require mulching, doesn't require any labor or annual maintenance to be done on that. That will take another probably a week or two once the completion of the actual playground is complete, then about another week or two for the rubber matting installation. In a few weeks, the Airport Park neighborhood, which is open to all residents of the Town of Warwick, will have a brand-new playground and a new park, new swing set, and last year we paved the basketball courts there. They'll be striped as soon as striping companies are doing striping. They're not doing it yet.

Mountain Lake Park Pool, we are pushing this off to the fall, the construction of the new pool. We did solicit bids. We don't think we got enough bids where we're going to accept anyone, so we're going to continue to accept bids on the construction of the Mountain Lake Park Pool, and we're also working with the Department of Health on the permitting of that. We don't want to start construction of this pool in the middle of the summer. We want everybody who purchases a pass to the pool to be able to enjoy peace and quiet and not listen to jackhammers and excavators, so we're going to push that off until the end of the season.

The bike hike project, which Councilman Kowal mentioned, is well underway. He and I took a hike on this trail the other day, and it was a really beautiful trail that I would also say is probably good for all abilities. Right, Russ, would you say? I mean, that was pretty easy.

COUNCILMAN KOWAL - Yeah, it wasn't too bad.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Yeah, so it's going to be great for everybody in the town to go hike this trail. It's a trail system that will link the Hickory Hills Golf Course at Orange County Park with Cascade Road, and I think it's about a two-and-a-half-mile trail, and it'll be really easy and a nice addition to the town park system.

Jayne Street Bridge, we are moving at a snail's pace with this because, again, this is a state-funded grant-awarded project, and just like any other, you have to follow every single procedure that the state sets, and nothing is easy when you're working with state money. Right now, we're at the phase of selecting a design engineer. We've got a design engineer that we're going to enter into an agreement with, and they will begin the design work for this project. That project will then go out to bid in the winter and then hopefully begin construction early next year, spring, summer of next year. That's the goal. That's the target. If we were using town money for this, the project would have already been completed, but we got state funding for 99.5 percent of this entire project, so we have to work at their pace.

Transformation Trails, this is a project that the town's been working on for a couple of years. It is a project over at the prison property to convert the fenced-in area just outside of the Fox Sports Complex. There are two fences, in between there was an incredibly overgrown area patch of woods, and the town and the DPW worked really hard to clear out that entire section, and we're going to apply for a grant to turn that into an arboretum, a pollinator meadow, and a full amphitheater that we can have concerts right on the lake. So, a really nice addition to the park, a nice addition to the prison property, and we're moving forward with that. We'll have really nice renderings on the website soon that will demonstrate to the public exactly what we're looking to do.

Wickham Sewer District, as Deputy Commissioner McPherson mentioned, we are almost complete with our target of the income survey. I'm sure everybody in that district has gotten probably annoyed at this point, being peppered with these income surveys, and I had someone come into our office today and hand in one of the surveys and say, is this going to raise my taxes? And the answer to that is no. If you fill out the survey and get it to us, that will help us qualify for grant funding. If we're unsuccessful in getting the income survey, then we won't qualify for grants, and guess what? We still have to do all the work that's needed at the Wickham Sewer District. So, if you're still holding on to a survey, get it into

us, get us the data. We need it to apply for grant funding. If we don't get them, we have to do the work either way. So, we're almost done with that, and I appreciate the water sewer department going out there and physically knocking on doors and trying to get people to comply with the income survey.

I may have mentioned at the last Town Board meeting that the wildfire has met the threshold for qualifying for FEMA reimbursement. The Town of Warwick spent approximately \$100,000 on police overtime and other costs, and we will be applying to FEMA for full reimbursement of all of those costs. So, I just wanted to keep the board apprised of that.

Later tonight, you're going to hear multiple resolutions, but we are awarding the bid to two different contractors for the culvert replacement project, which is something we've been talking about for quite some time. This is a total cost of roughly \$4 million for both the acquisition of the culverts, as well as the infrastructure work that will be completed. I'm happy to announce that a local contractor, GCE, has actually won the bid. So, it's very nice to see that we have qualified, competent, good local construction companies and contractors that can win big projects like that because that's supporting our local economy here. Mark is here tonight, and we're happy to have you here. Great work, guys.

Another conversation that the Town Board and I had is on, one of the big goals of ours is to be more transparent and create more open government and provide the public with more access to information. We've seen that the Planning Board is an area where the public has so many questions and they want to see the progress of applications. They want to get more details on applications. They're constantly foiling information from the Planning Department and bogging down our staff to get access to information, which they have a right to get. So, what the Town Board has looked into is acquiring technology, which will enable every single planning board application and every step along the way for each of those applications to be available to the public. Not only will they be available to the public, but it will streamline the application process for people and engineers and architects and professionals. When they're submitting applications, everything will be done online, and the entire process will be efficient. We will save time from our staff that's constantly working on photocopying, filing, answering questions, and we'll save time for applicants and the public, and we will give the public greater access to information, which they are entitled to receive. The town board was very supportive of the concept, and we will be entering into an agreement tonight with MuniCollab, which is planning board software, to grant access to the public for these services. Ultimately, this will save us money. Printing costs, ink costs, time, approximately six hours a week for every application that comes in, is spent collating and putting files together, and that doesn't even factor in the time answering questions and handling FOIL requests that are coming in constantly. So very happy to report on that. I think it's going to be a great thing.

I did want to report to the Town Board the status of the Old Forge application, which is something that's raised a lot of attention across the town. I'm mentioning it because Sterling Forest State Park is a very sensitive part of our town, part of our state, and part of our country. It's beloved by all of us, and there is an applicant that wants to change from a preexisting college but wants to continue as a college except it will be a dormitory-style

i.

college where approximately 200 people will be staying on campus. So, it's a slight change from what was previously there. It is a permitted use in that zone. It is a permitted activity in that. Universities and colleges are allowed in that particular zone. They're not allowed across the entire town, but that one was an NYU Environmental Sciences building, and it will continue to be a college after this. So, there is a public hearing on this application on April 16th. It hasn't formally been scheduled, but that is most likely when the public hearing will take place. That will be right here in Town Hall, and just like this meeting, it will be streamed on Facebook Live, YouTube Live, and it will be on Channel 21. You're welcome to come and attend and see and hear for yourself the application. The Town Planning Board is reviewing several applications. This one happens to be driving a lot of public input and a lot of public comment, and I felt it was necessary for the Town Board to be aware of the situation, that the public is really interested in this particular application.

I gave the board an update during our workshop on PDR, purchase of development rights, protection of open space. We've got one property that will be closing this year. We had one 200-acre parcel close last year, which we preserved forever. We will have another nearly 100-acre parcel of land closing this year, so that's staying consistent with at least one property every single year being preserved permanently through a permanent easement. We've got about three others in the pipeline right now that we're working on, so continuing the strength of the PDR program that has turned Warwick into the most desirable place to live in the entire county, and we're working really hard to make sure that we're continuing that program.

The Town Board has recently spoke about the concept of amending our CPF law. Right now, it allows up to 10% of the fund to be spent on maintenance and management of parks and open space. As the Town board and the Town of Warwick has acquired much more parks and much more open space through the CPF fund, that has put a significant strain on our tax base, where we're using a lot of tax dollars to support these parks. What we're looking to do, as we are seeing a slowdown in eligible farms that are eligible for PDR, and as we see the increase in the number of parks and the costs of maintenance, the Town Board is looking at the idea of increasing from a maximum of 10% of the fund being used for the management and stewardship of the program in the parks and open space to a maximum of 30% of the fund being used for the maintenance and management of parks and open space. Again, shifting from the tax base and from the taxpayers, taking money that comes in from the real estate transfer tax. Again, that's people that are moving into Warwick, buying a home, and paying three-quarters of a percent on that sale. Just a point of note, 20-something years ago when this whole concept was debated, the biggest opponents of this entire concept were the realtors, most of whom have become millionaires because of the number of people that have moved into Warwick buying homes. It has not slowed down purchasing of homes. The value of the homes in the town of Warwick as a direct result of PDR has increased dramatically. It has been a home run of a program, highly successful, 5,000 acres preserved in the Town of Warwick. This will allow us to pay for the cost of managing these parks, managing these properties, keeping them open space. This will help us do that and not use tax dollars to do it.

The other concept that we want to include in this, which is something that I stole from the Town of Southampton, was using 10% of the fund for water quality initiatives. This is MS4, which is an unfunded state mandate. We're obligated to perform all of these different things. We're actually in violation right now of MS4 requirements over the last several years that we're not able to meet because they're unfunded mandates from the state. They expect us to comply. If we can use CPF money to meet our water quality requirements, meet our MS4 requirements, that will be another way that we can use funds that are there from the real estate transfer tax instead of using tax dollars that are coming from an already struggling tax base. Those are things we're going to move through. The public will have more information on that as it comes up, but essentially the process is we will hold public hearings. We will have to change the CPF Law. That's on the books in the Town Code. We will have to get the State of New York to pass legislation signed by the governor that will amend our community preservation law, and it could potentially go out to public referendum where the town will have to vote in order to change this requirement in our code. So, plenty of public information will go out. Everybody will have an opportunity, democracy at its finest. Everybody will have a voice, and everybody will have a vote, and the town will be able to decide do they want to pay for these services through tax dollars or do they want to pay for them with the people that are moving into Warwick and that are paying this real estate transfer tax anyway.

As Recreation Director Walter mentioned, Mountain Lake Park passes are going on sale. The new thing that we did this year is active-duty military and their families can get free Mountain Lake Park passes for the pool, and local veterans as well as local volunteer first responders can get 50% off of their Mountain Lake Park pool passes. That's a way that the Town Board is going to give back to the local volunteers in our community and those serving our country.

Employment opportunities, we added a new section of our town website, townofwarwick.org, for employment opportunities. Anytime we have a job that's available in the Town of Warwick, we want to make sure that we get the greatest number of applicants for that job. So right now, we've got a Friendly Visitor Program Coordinator that's available for a position part-time, lifeguards, and something new is a Board of Assessment Review, which is kind of a complicated thing to talk about in a very short period of time, but if you have any questions or you would like to apply for a job, you can reach out to me anytime, supervisor@townofwarwick.org. That concludes my report at this moment.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (AGENDA ITEMS)
No comments were made from the Town Board or the public.

NEW BUSINESS / RESOLUTIONS:

#R2025-150 REQUEST TO SERVE ALCOHOL AT TOWN OF WARWICK PARKS/RENTAL FACILITIES

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly granting permission to the following applicants to serve alcohol at the Town of Warwick Parks/Rental Facilities. All

applicants have filed a Certificate of Liability and Liquor Liability of insurance in the Town Clerk's office:

	APPLICANT	PARK/RENTAL FACILITY	DATE	Permit #
A	Robert McGrath	Mountain Lake Park	April 26, 2025	MLP-37
B	Diandra Foy	Mountain Lake Park	March 29, 2025	MLP-40

#R2025-151 SPECIAL EVENT PERMIT – FRIENDS OF HATHORN HOUSE

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to adopt a resolution granting approval to the Friends of the Hathorn House to close Hathorn Road from the westerly bound cemetery (Moore House Property) to the Corner of Ct. Rt 1 on May 18, 2025 from 2:00pm to 7:00pm for the purpose of hosting a Special Educational Living History Event for "Founders' Day. Application and Certificate of Insurance are on file in the Clerk's office.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-152 APPROVE SPECIAL EVENT PERMIT – HERO'S IN DEED

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman Kowal granting approval to Heroes in Deed, Inc. for use of Town roads to hold a HERO'S Run (5K, 10K & Kid's Run) in memory of LTC Jaimie E. Leonard to be held Saturday, June 7, 2025 from 7:00a.m. - 11:00a.m. Application and Certificate of Insurance are on file in the Clerk's office.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-153 REFUND PLANNING BOARD ESCROW – RUBY RANDIG & MATEO PRENDERGAST

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Mattingly to refund the remaining balance in the amount of \$1,132.50 back to Planning Board Applicants Ruby Randig & Mateo Prendergast as per recommendation of the Planning Board Secretary letter dated March 20, 2025.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-154 RECLASSIFY ORANGE COUNTY HUMAN RESOURCE POSITION 90597 – BUILDING MAINTENANCE MECHANIC

Motion Councilman Shuback, seconded Councilman Mattingly to reclassify Orange County Human Resources position 90597, Building Maintenance Mechanic, from part-time to full time. This will be a grade 6 position according to the CSEA Collective Bargaining Agreement.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-155 APPOINT FULL TIME BUILDING MAINTENANCE MECHANIC

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman DeAngelo, to appoint Edward Bilello as Full time Building Maintenance Mechanic; grade 6 step 1 at \$25.74 per hour as per the CSEA Contract effective April 5, 2025.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-156 ACCEPT PROPOSAL TO SEALCOAT, CRACK FILL & LINE STRIPE BASKETBALL COURT AND MILL & PAVE GAP -TENNIS & BASKETBALL COURT

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded Councilman Mattingly to accept proposal from SealPro Inc. to sealcoat, crack fill & line stripe basketball court and mill & pave gap —tennis & basketball court at the Pine Island Park in an amount not to exceed \$2,600.00. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-157 ACCEPT BID PROPOSL TO PREP & PAVE PINE ISLAND PARK TENNIS COURT

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Kowal to accept bid proposal from SealPro Inc. to prep and pave the Pine Island Park tennis court with hot asphalt in an amount not to exceed \$34,000.00.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-158 REFUND DRIVEWAY ENTRANCE PERMIT - D'ALESSANDRO

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to adopt the following resolution:

Whereas, Coreena D'Alessandro (the "Owner") is the owner of premises located at 181 Tower Lane within the Town of Warwick, and

Whereas, the Owner applied for a driveway entrance with the Town of Warwick Building Department and paid the permit application fee of \$75.00, and a driveway entrance bond of \$1,500.00 and a paving bond of \$3,000.00 to install a driveway on a lot accessed from Tower Lane, and

Whereas, Tower Lane is a private road and therefor, pursuant to Town Code § 79-1(A) a driveway permit is not necessary.

Now therefore, be it resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Warwick hereby authorizes a refund of the permit application fee, driveway entrance bond and paving bond totaling \$4,575.00 back to the Owner.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-159 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT FOR MUNICIPAL ADVISORY SERVICES - MUNISTAT

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman Shuback to authorize Supervisor to sign an agreement with Munistat for Municipal Advisory Services related to Town of Warwick's 2025 BAN solicitations.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-160 ACCEPT BIDS FOR SURPLUS VEHICLES – GOVDEALS.COM

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Mattingly to accept bids for the following used Town Vehicles:

	1997 Ford Econoline	1FDLE40F5VHB34985	\$5,452.00
÷	2017 Ford Explorer	1FM5K8AR6HGC14727	\$2,325.00

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-161 ACCEPT BID PROPOSAL FOR PLUMBING AT MOUNTAIN LAKE BUNK HOUSES

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Kowal to accept bid proposal from Expert Mechanical LLC for plumbing at Mountain Lake Park in an amount not to exceed \$4,965.00.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-162 WAIVE WICKHAM WOODLAND MANOR FEE – ORANGE COUNTY PLANNING DEPARTMENT- ANNUAL CHAIRS MEETING

Motion Councilman Shuback, seconded Councilman Mattingly to waive the application rental fee at Wickham Woodland Manor House for the Orange County Municipal Planning Federation to hold their Annual Chairs meeting on May 14, 2025. Application and Certificate of Liability is on file in the Clerk's office.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-163 ACCEPT BID PROPOSAL FOR PRECAST CONCRETE STRUCTURES AT EACH OF THE FOLLOWING FOUR (4) CULVERT PROJECTS

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to accept bid proposal from the following contractors for precast concrete structures not to exceed the amounts listed below for each project.

	NAME OF	WINNING BID
LOCATION OF PROJECT	CONTRACTOR	
Hoyt Road Culvert Replacement	A&R Concrete Products, LLC	\$216,058.19
Cascade Road Culvert Replacement	LHV Precast, Inc.	\$267,759.20

Ball Road Culvert Replacement	A&R Concrete Products, LLC	\$175,693.47
Pumpkin Hill Road Culvert Replacement	A&R Concrete Products, LLC	\$98,352.20

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-164 ACCEPT BID PROPOSAL FOR REPLACING EXISTING CULVERTS AT EACH OF THE FOLLOWING FOUR (4) CULVERT PROJECTS

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman Kowal to accept bid proposal from the following contractors replace the existing culverts not to exceed the amounts listed below for each project.

LOCATION OF PROJECT	NAME OF CONTRACTOR	WINNING BID
Hoyt Road Culvert Replacement	Ground Control Excavating, Inc.	\$620,309.50
Cascade Road Culvert Replacement	Ground Control Excavating, Inc.	\$677,992.55
Ball Road Culvert Replacement	Ground Control Excavating, Inc.	\$746,607.80
Pumpkin Hill Road Culvert Replacement	Ground Control Excavating, Inc.	\$459,512.18

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-165 ACCEPT BID PROPOSAL TO REPLACE EXISTING RETAINING WALL AT OLD RIDGE ROAD

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Mattingly to accept bid proposal from Ground Control excavating, Inc. to replace the existing retaining wall located on Old Ridge Road in an amount not to exceed \$663,702.50.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-166 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT WITH ARCHTOP

Motion Councilman Shuback, seconded Councilman Mattingly to authorize the supervisor to sign an agreement with Archtop for storage of utility poles at town owned property at a rate of \$1,000.00 per month.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-167 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN & EXECUTE THE ORANGE COUNTY BUS OPERATOR AGREEMENT

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to authorize the Town Supervisor to sign the Orange County Bus Operator Agreement from 2025 to 2030. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (GENERAL):

No comments were made under the privilege of the floor by the Town Board or the public.

NEXT MEETING: Supervisor Dwyer stated the next meeting will be Thursday, April 10, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. and it is always preceded by a Workshop which could start as early as 5:30 p.m.

MOTION TO ADJOURN: Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly that the regular meeting be adjourned. Motion carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) 7:38 p.m. CP.

Eleen Astorino, Town Clerk

Time: 3:54:25PM Date: 03/27/2025

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

User: Page:

KIARA 1

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070539 to 070592

Time: 3:54:25PM Date: 03/27/2025

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

User: Page:

2 KIARA

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070539 to 070592

45,916.60	Report Totals:						
45,916.60	Bank ID Totals:	6700102910	Checking Account #:	STERLING NATIONAL BANK	Name:	Bank ID: ST	
555.00	03/28/2025		ESTELLA M. YOUNGMAN	YOUNGMAN00	0	070592	ST
555.00	03/28/2025		JOANNE M. WILCOX	WILCOX0000	0	070591	ST
1,110.00	03/28/2025		ROSE WESLOWSKI	WESLOWSKIR	0	070590	ST
925.00	03/28/2025		BEVERLY VAN DUZER	VANDUZER.B	0	070589	ST
1,110.00	03/28/2025		PAUL W. TODORA	TODORA0000	0	070588	ST
1,110.00	03/28/2025		RONALD SZTYNDOR	SZTYNDOR00	0	070587	ST
1,110.00	03/28/2025		MICHAEL P. SWEETON	SWEETON000	0	070586	ST
555.00	03/28/2025		MAUREEN J. SPACE	SPACE00000	0	070585	ST
1,110.00	03/28/2025		JOHN SMITH	SMITHJOHN0	0	070584	ST
1,110.00	03/28/2025		GARY SISCO	SISCO00000	0	070583	ST
555.00	03/28/2025		MARION F. SHUBACK	SHUBACK.MA	0	070582	ST
555.00	03/28/2025		ROLAND SCHEUERMANN	SCHEUERM,R	0	070581	ST
1,110.00	03/28/2025		DEBORAH RZEZNIK	RZENIK.DEB	0	070580	ST
555.00	03/28/2025		NEIL R. RYAN, SR.	RYAN000000	0	070579	TS
555.00	03/28/2025		SCOTT RUSSELL	RUSSELL000	0	070578	ST
2,651.40	03/28/2025		KEITH QUACKENBUSH	QUACKSNBUS	0	070577	ST
1,110.00	03/28/2025		MARJORIE QUACKENBUSH	QUACKENBU.	0	070576	ST
555.00	03/28/2025		BRIAN R. PRALL	PRALL.BRIA	0	070575	ST
555.00	03/28/2025		LOUIS L. POLONIAK	POLONIAK00	0	070574	ST
AMOUNT EFT DP	CHECK DATE RECONCILE /		VENDOR NAME	S VENDOR#	STATUS	CHECK#	BANK ID

To the Supervisor:

I certify that the voughers listed above were audited by the town Board on 3 /2 /25 and allowed in the amounts shown. You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimants the amount opposite his name.

Deputy Town Clerk

Date: 03/27/2025 Time: 3:50:12PM

Selective Check Register

ICK

User: Page:

KIARA

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses
For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070593 to 07069

ST TS TS ES T_S 2 SI BANK ID 070626 070620 070617 070614 070611 070608 070605 070602 070599 070596 CHECK # 070621 070618 070616 070615 070613 070612 070610 070609 070607 070606 070604 070603 070601 070600 070598 070597 070595 070593 070624 070623 070622 070619 070594 070625 STATUS 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 GLENCOSUPP CINTASCORP BLUESOXSPO AWISCO.... **GLOBAL MON** GENTECHLTD GALLS00000 G AND TOOO FISHER AUT FAULK.MICH **EURICHDEBO ETCHEDIN.T ENV.LABWOF** EMPIRE ST. EASTCOASTE DTH00000000 DOWSER LLC DOMBROWSK COUNTRY TI **CORSITIREO** COCKSGEORG CLASSIC.CL CHEMSEARCH CABLEVISIO BILELLOEDW BECKER0000 BEATTIE&KR ARKEL00000 **AMAZONCAPI** ALTEVA TEL ADVANCEDDR ADPAUTOMA1 A.MONTANOC FERGUSONEN FED.EXPRES **VENDOR#** GLOBAL MONTELLO GROUP CORP. GLENCO SUPPLY INC. G AND T AUTO PARTS INC FISCHER'S AUTO REPAIR FERGUSON ENTERPRISES LLC FEDERAL EXPRESS CORP MICHAEL FAULLS ETCHED IN TIME ENGRAVING ENVIRONMENTAL LABWORKS, INC **EMPIRE STATE ELECTRIC MOTORS** EAST COAST EMERGENCY LIGHTING, INC. DTH SEPTIC SERVICE INC DOWSER, LLC DOMBROWSKI'S LAWN SOUTH STREET TIRE & AUTO REPAIR **CORSI TIRE** GEORGE COCKS CLASSIC CLEANING & MAINTENANCE SERVICES, INC. CINTAS CORPORATION CHEMSEARCH OPTIMUM **BLUE SOX SPORTS** EDWARD BILELLO BEATTIE & KRAHULIK ARKEL MOTORS, INC. AMAZON CAPITAL SERVICES, INC ADVANCED DRI, LLC ADP AUTOMATION CORP A. MONTANO CO INC GENTECH, LTD. GALL'S INC. DEBORAH A. EURICH TOSHIBA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS (USA) AWISCO VENDOR NAME CHECK DATE 03/28/2025)3/28/2025 RECONCILE / VOID DATE AMOUNT EFT DP 9,445.00 1,354.20 6,243.16 1,146.00 5,732.81 6,045.97 2,017.00 3,050.00 1,435.57 1,168.00 2,380.00 3,668.47 4,185.00 1,623.20 1,020.00 120.75 374.00 271.79 650.90 200.00 886.50 507.16 129.99 584.39 854.47 38.48 50.53 50.00 69.00 42.99 39.52 95.60 22.50 89.39

Date: 03/27/2025 Time: 3:50:12PM

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070593 to 070691 Including all check statuses

User: Page:

KIARA 2

ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	TS	ST	TS	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	TS	TS	ST	9
070662	070661	070660	070659	070658	070657	070656	070655	070654	070653	070652	070651	070650	070649	070648	070647	070646	070645	070644	070643	070642	070641	070640	070639	070638	070637	070636	070635	070634	070633	070632	070631	070630	070629	070628
0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
PHILLIPS00	PENNINGSPL	PECKHAMMAT	PAVEMENTMA	PANCO00000	ORANGE/ROC	OFFICE-JUS	NYSHEALTHI	NYSAMCC, IN	NYS-CHIEF0	NY COMMOOO	NEZIRIMARI	NEBRASKYSE	MISSIONMAT	MHEENGINEE	MCS SPECTR	MCKESSONME	MATERIAL.P	LUCASJENNI	LUBRICATIO	LIBERTY000	LENOIRSCHA	KONICA REP	KIMBALL MI	JP COOKE 0	JOHNNY.ON.	J.M. ELECT	INTER.WAST	INNOVATINT	HUDSON WIP	HAVENSLAWF	GUEVARAALE	GREENWOODT	GRANTGRAPH	GPJAGERAND
R.S. PHILLIPS CO.	RICHARD A. PENNINGS PLUMBING & HEATING INC.	PECKHAM INDUSTRIES INC.	PAVEMENT MANAGEMENT GROUP LLC	PANCO	ORANGE AND ROCKLAND UTILITIES	OFFICE OF THE STATE COMPTROLLER	NYS HEALTH INSURANCE PROGRAM (NYSHIP)	NYSAMCC, INC.	N.Y. STATE ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE, INC.	NEW YORK COMMUNICATIONS COMPANY	MARIANN NEZIRI	NEBRASKY SERVICE CORP.	MISSION MATERIALS LLC	MHE ENGINEERING DPC	HARRIS COMPUTER SYSTEM	MCKESSON MEDICAL-SURGICAL GOV'T SOLUTIONS LLC	MATERIAL PROCESSORS INC.	JENNIFER LUCAS	LUBRICATION ENGINEERS, INC	RENTOKIL PEST CONTROL/J C EHRLICH CO, INC.	LENOIR'S CHARTER SERVICE, LLC	KONICA MINOLTA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS USA INC	KIMBALL MIDWEST	THE JP COOKE CO.	JOHNNY ON THE SPOT, LLC	J.M. ELECTRIC & SON INC.	INTERSTATE WASTE SERVICE	INNOVATIVE INTELLIGENT PRODUCTS	HUDSON VALLEY WIPER & SUPPLY INC.	HAVENS LAW FIRM	ALEX GUEVARA	GREENWOOD SUPPLY	GRANT GRAPHICS, LLC	GP JAGER AND ASSOCIATES, INC
03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025	03/28/2025
473.24	5,000.00	5,846.97	12,626.25	2,178.33	36,096.40	6,317.00	371,066.68	120.00	250.00	6,884.50	1,500.00	225.53	3,622.98	55.50	1,382.97	229.19	43,680.00	49.70	1,743.80	531.69	1,400.00	64.00	771.18	320.65	562.89	10,257.37	85,179.70	7,470.00	450.00	3,663.50	50.00	195.38	897.57	4,987.30

Time: 3:50:12PM Date: 03/27/2025

Selective Check Register

User: Page:

ω KIARA

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070593 to 070691

		Postific that the						
943,707.99	Report Totals: /isor:	Rep To the Supervisor:						
943,707.99	Bank ID Totals:		6700102910	Checking Account #:	STERLING NATIONAL BANK	Name: ST	Bank ID: ST	
161.52		03/28/2025		WEX INC	WEXINCOOOO	0	070690	ST
124.84		03/28/2025		WERNER'S FOR HOME & FAMILY	WERNERS001	0	070689	ST
1,149.00		03/28/2025		WARWICK GOLDEN SENIORS	WARWICK GO	0	070688	ST
143,333.33		03/28/2025	PROTECTIVE DIST. #1	TOWN OF WARWICK AMBULANCE PROTECTIVE	WAR. AMBUL	0	070687	ST
1,723.92		03/28/2025		WADESON'S HOME CENTER	WADESONS00	0	070686	ST
322.84		03/28/2025		W.E. TIMMERMAN COMPANY, INC.	W.E.TIMMER	0	070685	ST
5,728.19		03/28/2025		VILLAGE OF GREENWOOD LAKE	VILOF GR.0	0	070684	ST
353.49		03/28/2025		VERIZON WIRELESS	VERIZON WI	0	070683	ST
169.31		03/28/2025	NING	VAILS GATE LAUNDRY & DRY CLEANING	VAILSGATEL	0	070682	ST
2,102.93		03/28/2025		USA BLUEBOOK	USA BLUEBO	0	070681	ST
399.45		03/28/2025		ULINE, INC	ULINEINC00	0	070680	ST
32,000.00		03/28/2025		TOWN OF MONROE	TOWNOFMONR	0	070679	ST
28,433.34		03/28/2025	DISTRICT # 4	TOWN OF WARWICK AMBULANCE DISTRICT #4	TOWFLORIDA .	0	070678	ST
14,163.75		03/28/2025		TAM ENTERPRISES, INC	TAM ENTERP	0	070677	ST
2,869.18		03/28/2025		SUPERIOR PLUS ENERGY	SUPEIORPLU	0	070676	ST
32.81		03/28/2025		ELAN FINANCIAL SERVICES	STERLINGCC	0	070675	ST
353.98		03/28/2025		STARR UNIFORM CENTER	STARR UNIF	0	070674	ST
9,000.37		03/28/2025	SILC	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	SPRAGUEOPE	0	070673	ST
68.20		03/28/2025		KEITH SLESINSKI	SLENSINSKI	0	070672	ST
787.00		03/28/2025		SLACK CHEMICAL COMPANY INC.	SLACK.CHEM	0	070671	ST
17,787.99		03/28/2025		SEALCOAT USA INC	SEALCOATUS	0	070670	ST
251.09		03/28/2025		RINGSQUARED TELECOM LLC	RINGSQUARE	0	070669	ST
1,785.60		03/28/2025	L.P.	REALTERM ENERGY US SERVICES. L.P	REALTERMEN	0	070668	ST
3,623.02		03/28/2025		RAVEN LAKE STUDIO	RAVENLAKES	0	070667	ST
1,132.50		03/28/2025		RUBY RANDIG	RANDIGRUBY	0	070666	ST
2,575.00		03/28/2025		JOHN RADER	RADER, JOHN .	0	070665	ST
160.25		03/28/2025		QUILL CORPORATION	QUILL00000	0	070664	ST
43.80		03/28/2025		JUDY QUACKENBUSH	QUACK.JUDY .	0	070663	ST
AMOUNT EFT DP	RECONCILE /	CHECK DATE		VENDOR NAME	VENDOR#	STATUS	CHECK#	BANK ID

l certify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town Board on 2/27/25 and allowed in the amounts shown. You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimants the amount opposite his name Lepty Town Clerk